

Friday 15th July 2016

Olivia Success!



Chad Vale Primary School Nursery Road Edgbaston Birmingham B15 3JU

Head Teacher: Mr. Paul Sansom NPQH, BA (Hons) QTS

Telephone: 0121 464 7329 Facsimile: 0121 464 4441 Email: enquiry@chadvale.bham.sch.uk

> www.chadvale.bham.sch.uk twitter: @chadvaleprimary facebook: http://bit.ly/10URsOm

Our Y6 children surpassed themselves and all previous years by performing the most amazing production of 'Olivia' this week. The singing, dancing, acting and cockney accents were faultless, hilarious and mature, proving how talented our Year 6 children are. We'd like to say a huge WELL DONE to everyone for providing us with such a memorable production and it's one that we hope you will remember for the rest of your lives. We'd also like to thank all of the teachers who helped with the preparation, props and practices for the play, the children for preparing the backdrops and all the parents who supported in the audience. A big thanks also to Mrs. Burnett who skills and talents created such a wonderful performance. Please see the website for further photos!



Extract from letter from the Department for Education post-Brexit

'Following the recent EU referendum, there will be questions about how the referendum result affects our reforms to education and social care. As the Prime Minister has already set out, the Government will continue to deliver its manifesto commitments, and will continue taking forward the important legislation set out in the Queen's Speech. The usual business of Government will also continue – ensuring a high quality school place for every child, recruiting and training the best teachers, tackling underperformance wherever it occurs, and keeping children safe.

There will be no immediate changes in the circumstances of European citizens living, studying or working in the UK – current arrangements will continue to apply to European pupils and their families and to teachers, early years and social work professionals and all others who work with children.

All schools will continue to play an important role in promoting the fundamental British values of mutual respect and tolerance for those of all backgrounds and faiths. We are clear that no child should live in fear of racism or bullying, and by law all schools must have a behaviour policy with measures to tackle bullying.

DFE, 4/07/2016

Parent Questionnaire link: https://www.quia.com/sv/746806.html Paper copies available from Miss Green in the school office!

Healthy & Active @ Chad Vale

Inter Form Sport - Level 1 Games

School Games Day 2016 Part#2!



On Monday morning our Reception and KS1 pupils took part in the second instalment of our end of year sports festival! Each class chose to represent a nation they had studied this year and wear the nation's colours. For example 2 Chad, having recently run a Greek style restaurant as part of their business challenge, represented Greece, so

the pupils all made Greek flags and wore blue or white clothes. This mixture of colour, combined with the support and encouragement the pupils offered their class mates, created an excellent atmosphere. There were plenty of brilliant performances on display with pupils showing determination to succeed, whilst remaining sporting and respectful of their opponents. The pupils also got to use our new long jump pit for the first time! There are plenty of pictures from the day on the school website, just check out the Latest Galleries area at the bottom of the school website's home page.

The Reception and KS1 School Games Day was the final event in our Inter Form Sport Competition and saw the Chad classes taking on the Vale classes in each year group, in a combination of traditional sports day activities and a range of the Level 1 and 2 Sports our older pupils have competed in this year. Every pupil taking part was able to score points for their team based on their performance. All the points from Chad classes were added up to give a Chad total and the same done for Vale pupils. By the

end of the event the teams had scored over 600 points between them and were separated by only 20 points! With Vale winning the KS2 event last week, it was Chad who triumphed in the Reception and KS1 School Games day, adding another 3 points to their total in the overall Inter Form Sport standings.

Chad now lead the overall standings 59-51.

Finally a special mention must go to the Young Sports Leaders from Lordswood Girls' School. 14 Leaders volunteered to help on the day, officiating events, keeping scores and supporting our pupils. They even led the dancing during the closing ceremony!! They did a fantastic job and the day couldn't have worked without them. We hope they are able to come back next year and support us with our School Games Day 2017.

Sporting Opportunities this Summer

Tennis:

Thank you.

If your child has enjoyed playing tennis this year at Chad Vale, watched Andy Murray and Heather Watson triumph at Wimbledon and feel inspired, or would like to try playing for the first time the Great British Tennis Weekend is the perfect opportunity to play tennis for free! See clubspark.lta.org.uk/OpenDays/ for more details of events taking place across the country on 16/17th July.

Golf:

In conjunction with The Open 2016 Edgbaston Golf Club will be part of this year's <u>'The Open HSBC Hour'</u>, whereby young people can visit **Edgbaston Golf Club between 11:30- 12:30 (Short Game Area) on Sunday 17th July** and try golf for FREE. The area will be set up in a light-hearted and fun environment with lots of games and soft equipment for juniors and their families to try. Don't miss out on this great opportunity! Please contact Edgbaston Golf Club for more details.





HARBORNE YOUTH FOOTBALL CLUB



Dear Parent, Guardian, Carer,

Harborne Youth Football Club is an established, successful, local club, founded in 2007, with the aim of providing a safe, fun, competitive environment to help children develop their enjoyment of the beautiful game.

We currently run teams ranging from under 8s to under 15s and are looking for new players in the under 8 and under 9 age groups who would be interested in training with, and playing for, these teams. We would also welcome any adult support for running the under 8 team.

All teams have an FA Level 1 Qualified coach, and all coaches have up to date DBS checks. Training is usually held at either the Lordswood Boys' School or the West House School playing fields (on Richmond Hill Road).

The 2016/17 season will kick off in August and if you would like any more information please visit our website http://www.pitchero.com/clubs/harborneyouthfc/ or email us at harborneyouthfc/ or email us at https://www.pitchero.com/clubs/harborneyouthfc/ or email us at https://www.pitchero.com/clubs/harborneyouthfc/ or email us at harborneyouthfc/ or email us at harborneyothfc/ or email us at https://www.pitchero.com/clubs/harborneyothfc/ or email us at <a href="https://www.pitchero.com/club

Many thanks,

Alex Brennan & Mike Morris (Under 9 team coaches)



SUMMER GOLF CAMPS

@ Warley Woods Golf Course, B67 5ED

EVERYONE WELCOME!

Wednesday 17th and Friday 19th August

5-8 years 10am - 12pm

9-14 years 12:15pm - 2:15pm

£8 PER DAY

For more info contact Greg Lynch, PGA Professional on 07812 579 929, or contact the golf shop 0121 429 2440.

www.glgolfacademy.com

Race for Life

Well done to year 1, 2, 3 and 5 for completing their race for life on Tuesday 12th July. Our youngest children ran 2km and our older children ran up to 5km. Due to the weather we had to postpone the races for Year reception, 4 and 6. They will be completing theirs on Monday 18th July.

Our youngsters are the generation that could see ground breaking treatments and cures for cancer in their lifetime. They're the young warriors who could be the researchers and lifesavers of tomorrow. By taking part in Race for Life and uniting together against cancer, they'll be doing something really special.

Cancer Research UK receives no government funding for their research, so the more of us who join the fight against cancer, the more money we can raise to beat cancer sooner.

Thank you to everyone that has sponsored the children in the race for life to support cancer research UK.

Donations can still be made at: www.justgiving.com/fundraising/chad-vale-primary12-07-2016 or handed into the office in a sealed envelope.



Dates for your Diary	Event
Tuesday 19th July 2016	Y2 Trip to Martineau Gardens
Tuesday 19th July 2016	Y4 Trip to Quest Merry Hill
Wednesday 20th July 2016	Y2 Trip to Martineau Gardens
Wednesday 20th July 2016	Y6 Trip to Drayton Manor
Thursday 21st July 2016	Chad Vale's Got Talent
Thursday 21st July 2016	Y6 Graduation Ball
Friday 22nd July 2016	Y6 Graduation Assembly
Friday 22nd July 2016	School Breaks up for Summer
Tuesday 6th September 2016	Back to School for Children

This week's RC RV **1C 1V 2C** 2V **3C** 3V 4C 4V **5C** 5V 6C 98.6 98.3 98.7 97.3 93.5 94.7 96.3 97.7 98.3 94.0 93.3 96.4 93.7 Attendance (%) 3 3 0 Lates (number) 1 10 8 1 5 9 3 2 6 15

